White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
	September 14, 2015
	
	
Supervisor Dorwin Marshall called the regular board meeting to order at 7:30 p.m. on Monday, September 14, 2015.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Aaron Graf, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee Todd Baker, Deputy Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Richard Morrison, Carol Brimhall, Donald Miller, Robert Jones, Mike Glenn, Frank Lober, Robert Blumm, and Marilyn Brumm.  Trustee Diane Graf led us in the pledge of allegiance.  
	
A Motion was made by Trustee Graf seconded by Treasurer Graf to accept the minutes of the August 10, 2015 Regular Township Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.   

Zoning Administrator, Richard Martinez gave his report.  Mr. Martinez brought up the issue of the Brumm’s at 1300 Brogan whose parents are living in a camper for the summer.  They have 3 campers set up on the property.  We presented a copy of the ordinance to the Brumm’s showing that there is no camping in White Oak Township.  Trustee Baker also pointed out that there is only one family allowed per residence.  After quite a bit of discussion it was determined that the family would have to apply next spring for a variance if they want to camp on their property.  It may be considered at that time. 

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Treasurer Graf to pay bills as presented.  Motion carried.

There were several concerned citizens present that brought up the fact that they saw an advertisement on Facebook announcing that there will be a mud bog at 2300 Mt. Pleasant Rd., Dansville on October 3, 2015.  The township was unaware of this event and will contact the DEQ and The Drain Commissioner to see if they had obtained the proper permits.  We will also contact the Township lawyer to see what legal steps need to be addressed. 

Mike Glenn had questions about the status of the road repairs in the Township.  Dorwin will contact the Road Commission.

An application was presented to allow Roger and Joan Graf to enter their property into the Farmland Preservation Act PA 116.  A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve their request.  Motion carried.

The local Boy Scout troop asked if they might be allowed to sell popcorn on Township property at ball games.  This request was approved unanimously. 
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Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:43 p.m.


Submitted by Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

